
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Terese Jones, City Clerk

THRU: Judy Denis, Records Administrator

DATE: November 21, 2024

RE: Appointment of one (1) member to the Melbourne-Tillman Water Control 
District.

SUMMARY:
As you may recall, Philip Weinberg’s position on the above board was automatically vacated due to 
his appointment to City Council.  Since Mr. Weinberg’s appointment on City Council has expired, he 
has reapplied to continue serving on the Melbourne-Tillman Water Control District.

The vacancy was announced at several regular Council meetings and applications solicited for 
same.  The following application has been received:

Philip Weinberg
466 Scanlon Road, SW  32908

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Legislative

FISCAL IMPACT:
None

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Motion to approve the appointment of one (1) member to the Melbourne-Tillman Water Control 
District.

ATTACHMENT:
1.  P. Weinberg Application


